
The Union City Fire Department, Liberty Township Fire Department, Jefferson Twp Fire 

Department (Montgomery County), and Spirit Medical Transport join the family in 

mourning the loss of former Chief Doug Wright. Chief Wright dedicated several decades 

of his life to serving others through both fire and EMS services.  He served the Union 

City Fire Department from 1968, rising through the ranks to Chief from 1998 to 2006.  

He then served with the Liberty Township Fire Department from 2008, becoming 

Assistant Chief in 2014, a position he held until 2021.  Chief Wright served as Chief of 

the Jefferson Township Fire Department in Montgomery County from 2020 until his 

retirement in 2023.  From 2023 until his passing, Doug worked for Spirit Medical 

Transport. 

A Firefighter walk-through and Firefighter Memorial Bell Service will be held at 1900 hrs, 

Friday, at the funeral home.  A firefighter's funeral is planned.  All firefighters and 

apparatus are welcome. 

The visitation is scheduled for Friday, May 30th, 2025, from 1600-2000 hours at Tribute 

Funeral Home (1000 N. Broadway St., Greenville, OH  45331), and the funeral service 

will be Saturday, May 31st at 1000 hours at the Reverent Church (1451 Sater St, 

Greenville, Ohio 45331).   

For agencies interested in attending the funeral and/or participating in the procession, 

please contact Lieutenant Dusty Brunner at (937) 467-9463 or d.brunner@ucofd.com 

for parking and staging information.   
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